
 

February Newsletter 
Car Of The Month  

Jim Hergert's 1959 Chevrolet Panel Truck 

 

 I bought my 1959 Chevy Panel from Seattle City Light Co. in 1971, so I have had it a long time. About 25 years ago I put together a 
1954 six cylinder "Job Master" engine for my truck. It's the 261 cu.in.engine & it's all balanced with a 4 barrel carburetor & Fenton 
headers, so it has lots of power. It's too bad the body is rusty but that will be a future project. 

 
Minutes of the February, 2013 Meeting 

Meeting was called to order at 7:00PM by President, Bob Duffin at Chico’s Restaurant. 
Thank you again to Juanita for making the arrangements for the dinner and for the great Valentine’s Day treats. 
Minutes from the last meeting were accepted as published. 
Treasurer’s Report - Checking account balance as of February 1, 2013 is $7169.58. Deposit of $60.00 cash. Check of $30.01 to 
Harley O. for flowers and cupcakes. Check of $7.93 to Bob D. for newsletter mailings. At 1/10/13 meeting, 34 dinners for Pillar Rock 
sold and received $27.00 from 50/50 drawing and $285.00 from 19 dues paid. Motion to Pay Dale Roth first half of contract for this 
year’s car show – seconded and passed. 
Web Master – Discussion of an all ladies car show proposed by a woman on the west side to see if there was any interest from any of 
our club members. The proceeds from the show are to benefit women’s health issues. 
Tom Shay - The service for Tom will be at the United Methodist Church on Saturday, February 16, 2013 at 4:00PM. Barb has 
requested that, if you plan to attend, it would be a great help if you brought food for after the service. A sympathy card was passed 
around and signed at the meeting by all. Bob D. presented the idea of the club adopting a proposal to donate a check for $250.00 to a 
current club member who loses a spouse. Motion was made, seconded, and passed. A check will be included with Barb’s card and 
hand delivered to her at the service. Also, a thank you to Paul for the very nice, timely e-mail to everyone. 
Old Business – Discussion regarding donations to different charities. Bob D. withdrew his original proposal. He feels that enough 
should be kept in our fund to carry us through a possible “bad” car show year and that; possibly, we can increase our donation to the 
scholarship fund this year. LaDell also pointed out that we are caretakers of our funds. A thank you letter was received from the Food 
Bank. They reported that they provided food to 4,296 households, composed of 13,790 individuals of which 6,009 were children. 
New Business – Discussion about rising costs for our meeting dinners. Should the club pay for no-shows? Should the no-shows be 
billed? In the future, if you advise confirmation for an upcoming club dinner, you will be expected to pay for the cost of the dinner, 
whether you show up or not. We are still searching for a convenient place where members can order from a menu. Any suggestions, 
please call Pres., Bob Duffin 509-989-6966. 
Car Show Goody Bags – Karen requested money to spend on special pens for the goody bags at the car show this year. Motion was 
made, seconded, and passed. 
Moses Lake High School Skills USA Car Show at BBCC – March 23, 2013, 11:00AM to 3:00PM. Cars may enter on Friday, 
5:00PM to 8:00PM.   
50/50 Drawing - $22.00 to Judy Kent. 
Door Prizes – A washing mitt, car wash soap, and a box of chocolates were won by club members. 
Meeting adjourned at 8:10PM 
Next Meeting – March 14, 2013. Calling committee will confirm location. 


